
O C T O B E R  

C A L E N D A R  

City Council Meetings 

7pm 

2nd  & 4th Wednesday 

  

Planning Meetings 

7pm 

1st and 3rd  

Wednesdays 

As needed 

All meetings are held at 

the Hyde Park City  

Office Building 

113 East Center 

Hyde Park City Newsletter 

O C T O B E R  2 0 2 3  

Hyde Park City Office 

Hyde Park / North Logan Court 

113 East Center 

PO Box 489 

Hyde Park, UT 84318 
 

City: 435-563-6507 

Court:  435-563-6923 

Hours:  7am - 6 pm (Mon - Thu) 

Visit the Hyde Park City  

website  

hydeparkutah.org 
 

Hyde Park City is  on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/
hydeparkutah/  

like our page 
 

Agendas to meetings  can be 
found on the public notice 

website Utah.gov/pmn/ 

To contact Mayor  

Bryan Cox 
mayor@hydeparkcity.org 

Please send information for 
the newsletter to   

donja.w@hydeparkcity.org 

HAUNTED HYDE PARK HOLLOW 

SPOOK ALLEY 

READY FOR A SCARE?  A 
SCREAM?  GET READY TO RUN! 

WE ARE READY FOR 
YOU!   MWAHAHAHAHA! 

OCTOBER 27, 28 & 30 

Friday & Saturday 7:00 – 10:00 pm 

Monday 7:00 - 9:30 pm 

$4/person at the Hyde Park City office  
113 E. center street 

 There will be a Little Boo activity from 7:00 – 8:30 pm each 
night --  $3/child 

Little Boo is non-scary activity for younger kids 

A parent or guardian will need to accompany child  
 

 Spook Alley brought to you by the Hyde Park Youth Scare 
Council 

Little Boo sponsored by the Hyde Park Royalty 
 

Scare you there! – bwahahahaha  
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Waste Management is now collecting solid waste in Hyde 

Park City.  The collection dates will remain the same for 

most Hyde Park residents.   

If you (Residents) have any questions about the billing or 

service please call Hyde Park City 435-563-6507.  Commer-

cial customers , please contact Waste Management directly. 

https://www.facebook.com/hydeparkutah/
https://www.facebook.com/hydeparkutah/


P A

Message From Mayor Cox 

     

We’re in the election season and will be voting to fill 3 City Council seats 

in November. Some of the best parts of Hyde Park City government is: 

getting residents involved in community, the City Council positions are 

nonpartisan, just good people trying to do good in the community. From my perspec-

tive, it’s mentally stressful, emotionally challenging, and just flat out scary at times to 

put yourself out in the public eye to run for election. I applaud all that would do that 

and be willing to serve our community. 

There are many things you may want to ask candidates about. What do they think are 

the challenges facing the city? Will they listen and learn about topics? Do they over 

promise, under deliver? Do they treat others with respect ? Will they represent Hyde 

Park City with integrity?  Since Hyde Park cannot stop growth (Law) and should there-

fore plan for it, what are the candidate’s views on growth, trails, parks, roads, infra-

structure, facilities and functions, police, and fire department. Additionally, we have 

been creating the longer-term strategic plans for our city to include Stormwater Mas-

ter Plan, Transportation Master Plan, Water Master Plan, (future plans) parks, trails 

and economic Master Plans. 

I encourage you to make every effort to educate yourself on the candidates. While I 

don’t know all the candidates, I’m certain all four candidates are wonderful! As I said 

before, thank you for being so willing to serve our great city.  

H Y D E  P A R K  C I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R  

100 Miler Club & 200 Miler Club  

Reminder for all of you that signed up in May for the 100 Miler Club, we hope you 
are near to your goal.  Remember that 15 minutes of exercise = 1 mile.  Logs are 

due by Nov. 1st.  If your shirt size has changed please let us know.  Shirts will be 
ordered after logs are turned in.  Please put a phone number to text/call on your 

log.  Cheers to good health!     

 

YOUTH COUNCIL GOOD NEIGHBOR 

Have we run out of good neighbors? Please email your nomination to HPGood-

Neighbor@gmail.com 

 

mailto:HPGoodNeighbor@gmail.com
mailto:HPGoodNeighbor@gmail.com
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Please note the following changes on your October Hyde Park City billing statement 

 
Message From Chief Goodrich 

Welcome back students! As school starts up 
again, North Park Police would like to bring 
to your attention the safety rules regarding 
school crosswalks. Many of our students 
bike or walk to school and use the cross-
walks daily. Please remember:  

1. The operator of a vehicle shall yield the right-of-way by 
slowing down or stopping if necessary: a. To a pedestrian 
crossing the roadway within a crosswalk when the pe-
destrian is on the half of the roadway upon which the 
vehicle is traveling; or b. When the pedestrian is ap-
proaching so closely from the opposite half of the road-
way as to be in danger.  

2. The operator of a vehicle approaching a school crosswalk 
shall come to a complete stop at the school crosswalk if 
the crosswalk is occupied by a person.  

3. If a vehicle is stopped at a marked crosswalk or at any 
unmarked crosswalk at an intersection to permit a pe-
destrian to cross the roadway, the operator of any other 
vehicle approaching from the rear may not overtake and 
pass the stopped vehicle.  

Please follow the directions of our crossing guards. Our 
crossing guards play a critical role in helping our students 
remain safe as they walk or bike to school. The biggest threat 
to our students and crossing guards is from vehicles turning 
left or right. If you are in a hurry, consider taking an alternate 
route and avoiding the crosswalks at the start and end of 
school. We have need for one more crossing guard. If you 
are interested in joining our crossing guard team or becom-
ing an alternate, please contact the North Park Police De-
partment at 435-753-7600 or visit our website at 
www.northparkpolice.org under the forms section.                  
-Kent Goodrich, Chief of Police  

Winter Parking 

Nov 1, 2022 - April 1, 2023  

No parking on the street between  

1:00 am and 5:00 am  

• Where no curb and gutter exists, a 

vehicle must be parked 6 feet off the 

asphalt.   

• Equipment or trailers must be re-

moved.   

 

The parking Ordinance applies during 

the entire 5 month period - whether or 

not there is snow on the ground.   

 

 

Welcome to our new 

neighbors 

Sean & Kelsey Robertson 

Adam & Dawn Barrus 

 

Solid Waste     

Residential 96 gallon with recycle  $23.00 per month (increase of $3.00)  

Residential 64 gallon with recycle  $22.00 per month (increase of $4.25)  

Stormwater Utility  $6.00 per residence (increase of $3.00)  

Late fee  5% per month on balance  

SAVE THE DATE 

The Hyde Park City 

Tree Lighting Cere-

mony will  be held 

December 4th 2023 

More info in the next 

newsletter 
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Caption describing 

picture or graphic. 

 

 

 

 

Bob Christensen 

I have been blessed and grateful to have lived in 
this beautiful city of Hyde Park for 60 years. As 
a retired Aerospace Engineer and a retired Edu-
cator, I have enjoyed and loved community in-
volvement by creating new innovative solutions 
and systems. 

Below I have listed a few ways I have contributed to this 
amazing community: 

• Mayor of Hyde Park City 

• Planning and Zoning Commission 

• City Council 

• Board of adjustments 

• Hyde Park City representative for the CVTD board. 

• Hyde Park Lions Club (50 years) local and state. 

I believe that it is our obligation to give back to the community 
for the privilege of living here in Hyde Park. I have the time 
and expertise to be able to do whatever is necessary for the 
city and to provide services to the citizens. I know that growth 
comes, and it can be a very positive addition if planned correct-
ly to provide a safe and secure future. I will be open minded to 
the input given on behalf of the city and the citizens. Your con-
sideration for my opportunity to serve on the city council of 
Hyde Park would be greatly appreciated.  Thank you! 

Tiffany Atkinson 

Tiffany Atkinson, has been a resident of 
Hyde Park for the past thirteen years, with 
her husband Josh, and their four boys, Ty-
son, Alex, Cade and Gage. She and her family 
love the community and the city of Hyde 
Park. 
 
While living in Hyde Park she has had the 
opportunity to serve on School Community 

Councils for North Park and Cedar Ridge,  has served 4 years 
on the planning commission with the opportunity to serve as 
Chair of the Planning Commission and is currently serving on 
the city council.  
 
While serving as a council member she has enjoyed focusing 
on parks and trails and working to create connectivity 
through our city and places where the community can gather. 
She has enjoyed learning from and working with staff, mem-
bers of the commission, mayor, city council, and citizens. She 
believes in protecting individual property rights and that it is 
important to have reasonable voices to be a part of local gov-
ernment. She is committed to preserving the unique identity 
of Hyde Park  
 
The growth of Cache Valley is impacting Hyde Park City and 
the areas around us. She believes it is important to plan for 
growth and to address the needs of the city, while preserv-
ing the culture of Hyde Park for future generations. 

Stephanie Allred 

It has been a pleasure to serve for the last 3+ 
years.  The learning curve has been steep, but 
I’ve enjoyed becoming educated. My goal has 
been to keep our small-town atmosphere while 
managing inevitable growth in a wise manner. 
As a city council we have been addressing wa-
ter issues and looking towards the future. The 

water tank was finished. We’re now drilling a well that will 
serve our future water needs. As a council member, I’ve also 
been involved with creating a new City Master Plan and creat-
ing ordinances and land zones. The State of Utah has im-
posed some requirements on all cities. We’ve been working 
with staff and the council to make sure we meet those re-
quirements in the best way for our city.  I have some fun 
responsibilities as I am over our Hometown Days Celebration, 
Building Facilities, the Royalty program, Christmas Tree 
Lighting, and the Youth Council. It’s been fun to grow our 
celebration and add the Car Show, The Hyde Porker, Touch a 
Truck, etc. I’ve made changes to the Royalty program, ex-
panding it to younger ages. I’ve received excellent feedback 
and feel it has been a successful change.  

My favorite assignment is the Youth Council and the amazing 
youth I get to work with.  Updating our building will continue 
as budget allows. It has been a privilege to work with what I 
consider to be the "dream team" - Mayor Cox, City Adminis-
trator Marcus Allton and city council Tiffany Atkinson, Karl 
White, Gerald Osborne, and Kevin Flint.  I would love the 
opportunity to continue serving on the city council and would 
be grateful for your vote.  

Kirk Brower 

My wife Leah Jane and I built our home in 
2004 and have lived here permanently 
since retirement.  I graduated from USU 
with a B.S. and Master’s, taught math, and 
was a high school principal for 27 years.  I 
oversaw budgets of large schools and the 
building of two new high schools.  As Direc-

tor of Operations at the Twin Falls School district for 6 
years, I managed busing, technology, maintenance, and 
building.  Now that I’m retired, I have relevant experi-
ence and time I could devote to City Council. There are 
those in Hyde Park who are concerned about the growth 
in our rural community, and I have been one of them.  But 
in talking to others and researching this issue, I was sur-
prised to find that mandates from the STATE govern-
ment, not the City government are at fault.  The only 
thing we have control over is where we allow housing to 
occur.  I don’t think we want the high-rise solution Logan 
is adopting, so smaller lots are probably a better option.  
As with this matter, talking with folks and examining dif-
ferent sides of issues produces the best results.   

I love Hyde Park and its people and if elected will do my 
best to look out for you.  

Hyde Park City Council Candidates 
3 Seats  - 4 year term 
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Election Info 

Ballots mailed: Week of October 31st. 

General Election:  November 21st 

Register to vote or check registration:  vote.utah.gov 

Must register by October 27, 2023 

Your mailed ballot must be postmarked by the U.S. Post 
Office the day of or before Election Day, November 21, 
2023. You can also drop your ballot off at the Hyde Park City 
drop box (southeast parking lot) before 8:00 pm on Election 
Day. 

 

Smithfield City Library 

25 N. Main 

Smithfield, Utah  84335 

  (435) 563-3555  

Check out all the fun happenings at the Smithfield 

Library 

https://smithfieldcity.org/library/page/upcoming-

library-programs 

They have kids, teens, adult & family activities every 

week  

October Activities: 

CHILDREN 

Club 123 (Book club for 1st, 2nd & 3rd graders)          

Tuesday, October 24 @ 5:00 pm 

We will be discussing the Eerie Elementary book 
series by Jack Chabert, crafting & snacking 

Fidgety Fingers  -  October 19 @ 4:30 pm 

We will make Monster Rice Krispies treats.  
Yum!! 

FAMILY 

Family Book Club  -  Tuesday, October 17 @ 
5:00 pm 

Bunnicula: A rabbit Tale of Mystery is the 
book we will be reading as families.  Join us to 

discuss, do a craft and have snacks! 

TEENS 

Halloween Party Thursday, October 28 from 5:00 pm 
to 7:00 pm  -  Come for some SPOOKY fun with crafts, 
snacks and JUST DANCE!  

(You can come in costume if you want) 

Teen Jackbox Party  

Every Saturday in October (7th, 14th, 2lst) except the 
28th(which is the Halloween Party) from 3:30 – 5:00 
pm 

ADULTS 

Adult Book Club -  Thursday, October 19 @ 
10:00 am 

We will be reading The Mystery of Mrs. Chris-
tie by Marie Benedict.  Come join in the dis-

cussion about this book! 

Short Story Book Club - Tuesday, October 31 @ 10:30 
am 

The short stories will be available at the library 

Movie Monday - Monday October 2  

October: Wallace & Gromit: Curse of the Were-

Rabbit  (G) 

The Green Waste Bin will be available 

for your fall clean up from Friday Oc-

tober 6th - Monday October 16th 

(220 West 3700 North) 

Waste Management will empty the bin every weekday so if 

the bin is full, please come back the next day. 

You can take green waste to Logan Environmental free of 

charge during their regular operating hours.   

Congratulations to some of our  

Hyde Park neighbors 

Ellie Edwards  

Overall female winner in the LoToja 

Classic cycling race.  A 203 mile race 

from Logan to Jackson.   

 

Foster Agblevor 

USU Professor Agblevor and his stu-

dents have engineered a process to 

convert biomasses like wood and 

grasses into biojet and sustainable 

aviation fuels.  




